Retired Employees Association of Orange County (REAOC)

February 8, 2017
Regular Board Meeting

MINUTES

REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting
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OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, February 8, 2017
9:30 AM  

I. Called to Order at 9:31 AM by REAOC Co-President -Linda Robinson   
Present: Linda Robinson, Rebecca Guider, Frank Eley, Bill Castro, Sara Ruckle Harms, John Iagjian, Larry Leaman and Gaylan Harris.  Also in attendance are Brenda Shott and Catherine Farley from OCERS (for a portion of the meeting), Lou Scarpino, Melanie Mathis, Barbara Voelkel and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  

Absent: Doug Storm, Jan Grimes, Robin Mattocks  
II. OCERS Presentation by Brenda Shott
Brenda Shott provided a handout that includes outcomes of the January and February 2017 OCERS Board meetings, the OCERS Investment returns, an update on the Secova Health insurance issue, statistics on the numbers of retirement applications received.
January meeting – the consent report had many items.  They spent some time discussing the disability retirement stats report and will be changing the format.  Linda Robinson and Doug Storm made a presentation to the OCERS Board representing REAOC.  They also discussed the MOU with the OC Sanitation District; they paid off their UAL to OCERS.  They also had a recognition for innovations and employee staff awards.
February meeting – there was an approval of the regular COLA and the first reading for the STAR COLA.  The regular COLA will be 2%.  They also discussed the CEM Benchmarking Report – this was something new that they had not done in the past. They will determine if there is benefit to the members to have the statement look different per the recommendations of this study and, if there is a benefit, they will change the statement. This study also mentioned having in-house staff for certain areas vs. contracted work being done.  At this time, OCERS believes it is more efficient with the in-house staff.  They also had an agenda item an annual review of the OCERS Plan Sponsor.  They also discussed their three-year Strategic Plan; several items have been completed. They also purchased fiduciary insurance policy for their Board.  They also approved an Extra Help position in the OCERS Legal Department.  In the closed session a reportable item is that the Board hired Reed-Smith in the case against Bustamante.
In February, they received 725 calls regarding the problems with the health plan coverage (compared to approximately 1,000 calls in January).  Secova was not timely on their submissions to OCERS and there were many discrepancies.  The County is stating that they will correct all errors and said checks will be sent to those retirees who had a shortfall on their pension checks.  OCERS has been assisting retirees in fixing the errors that are being found and sending regular lists to the County so that they are aware of the different issues found. OCERS has received 169 applications to retiree have been received for 2017.
Action Item:  a new retirees alert will be posted on the REAOC website to assist them in the process.  Catherine Fairley stated that the County will be sending a new flyer regarding this issue.  She will share this with Ilene Bárcenas. Ilene Bárcenas will work with Barbara Voelkel and Melanie Mathis to come up with bullets points for our website.  
Sara Ruckle Harms discussed a potential need to survey our members through an e-mail to identify the experiences and personal stories they have had with the Health Plan changes in 2017. 

Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will ask retirees who call REAOC about issues to follow-up with a written request to the County Employee Benefits (with a bcc or copy to REAOC) to share the specific issues that they are experiencing.
REAOC will continue to meet with the County and the CEO to help reconcile the issues so that the retirees receive the correct amount on their pension checks and the correct health plan coverage.
Barbara Voelkel completed a draft Scope of Work regarding the requirements for a health plan expert.  Melanie Mathis will review this and provide any feedback.  
III. Approval of Minutes from January 11, 2017
A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Rebecca Guider to approve the January 11, 2017 REAOC Board meeting minutes as amended. Motion carried.  
IV. Treasurer’s Report for January 2017





A. Bill Castro presented the Treasurer’s Report for January 2017. 
Motion made by and seconded by to accept the January 2017 Monthly Operation report as presented.  Motion carried.
A. Tax Rate increase in Fountain Valley

There has been a $.19 sales tax added by the City – REAOC will subsidize this additional charge for each luncheon.
V. Website Update 
In addition to the regular postings, Ilene Bárcenas posted information on the REAOC website related to the issues involving 2017 Health Plan problems.  She also posted the 2-page letter sent by the County of Orange to retirees.  She also posted information about the COLA as well as updated information about the Board Watch Committee.  Additionally, she posted the handout that was distributed at the last luncheon regarding the Clutter Cleaning.
VI. Meeting Reports

CRCEA – the Spring conference will be held in Ventura.  Mike Sloan is reworking the questions about future conferences.  He also stated that the Amicus Letter for the Marin case was tabled pending action by the CA Supreme Court.  The CRCEA Roster will be posted on the website.

A motion was made by Gaylan Harris and seconded by Rebecca Guider to authorize sending five AREOC/REAOC members as well as the Executive Director to the next CRCEA conference.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Rebecca Guider to authorize sending two AREOC/REAOC Board members to the May NCPERS conference in Hollywood, Florida.  Motion carried. Larry Leaman abstained from voting.
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will follow up with Virginia Adams to ensure that the posting of the CRCEA member roster will only list the official information including REAOC’s phone number.

VII. Committee Reports

A. Membership
In advance of the meeting, the membership report was sent to the REAOC Board.  John Iagjian shared the highlights of the report.  There were about 40 persons in attendance at the last pre-retirement seminar.
B. Board Watch
There have been two meetings since the last REAOC Board meeting.  David Ball and Charles Packard were approved to continue their positions on the OCERS Board.  There was also a discussion regarding shifting the IHSS program from the State to the County.  Linda Robinson reported that there are two potential volunteers for this committee.
C. Legislation
In advance of the meeting, Lou Scarpino shared his summary of the Governor’s 2017-18 State budget.  He highlighted the major issues in his written report.  The Governor has come in with a flat budget.  Monies are down in all three categories (sales, corporate and personal income tax). Housing is a big issue as not many homes have been built. New statewide issues include the Secure Choice Retirement Savings Program and Cannabis Regulation.

The last day to introduce bills is February 17, 2017. 
VIII. Luncheon

A. Entertainment for March
For the March luncheon, Bill Castro arranged for a karaoke entertainer (wife of REAOC member, Tom Horton) who will bring her equipment to the luncheon.  Although we asked for “volunteers” at the last luncheon to let us know what they would like to sing, no one has stepped forward.
For the May luncheon, we will honor the veterans in attendance and Frank Kim may be our speaker.  Linda Robinson and Doug Storm will be meeting with Mr. Kim next week.  If he is not available, we can ask Jan Edwards from the Wellness Center if she would like to do a presentation.  Rebecca Guider also shared the she has a personal retirement plan that she would be willing to share with our retirees at the luncheon.

B. Luncheon survey
Ilene Bárcenas created a database to enter all of the responses to the December luncheon surveys.  Although the entries are not quite completed, a handout was shared with a summary of the results of the survey.  The Board members found that the results of the survey were very helpful in the planning of our future luncheons.
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will finish the tally of surveys and then make copies of the survey available at the March luncheon.

IX. The Informer

March 30th is the deadline for articles.  Although Robin Mattocks did not attend the REAOC Board meeting, she asked the following questions:
· Content: 

· Survey results yet?  Robin – yes they are in and I will send you a copy of what I have so far.
· Does Lou have something for us? Lou – maybe you can contact Robin and let her know if you have any articles.
· Too late for this issue I learned that Walt de Vries has been interviewed for The Informer previously, as he sent me articles.  Can use some of it but don’t want to report what has already been reported. With some clarification, I will have “new” material for summer issue.  This is it!

· Anything else?
Sara Ruckle Harms also discussed a blog that might be appropriate to add as information in the Informer.  The blog is called “Harmony Designed” and it is inspirational messages for exploring mid-life with style.  The blog can be found at:  http://harmonydesigned.com/2017/01/24/for-the-love-of-l-a-and-following-our-dreams/   The Board thought that this would be a good topic for the Informer.
Lou Scarpino discussed maybe having a column in the newsletter for volunteer opportunities for retirees.  

Action Item:  We could contact the County Volunteer Coordinator to ask if she/he could share volunteer opportunities for seniors.  No one volunteered for this action item.  Maybe someone would like to take on this task?
X. Presidents’ Message

A. Litigation Update 
Linda Robinson sent an e-mail to Michael Brown regarding our class-action lawsuit to see if there is anything else we could do.  It has been three years since our oral arguments.  There are some options of sending another letter to the Court or the Court Clerk but we do not want to “ruffle any feathers” with the Court.
B. Certification of NCPERS delegates

REAOC received an e-mail from NCPERS stating the REAOC is entitled to send voting delegates to the NCPERS 2017 Annual Conference & Exhibition being held May 21-24 in Hollywood, FL. The official Certification of Delegates Form must be completed indicating the members of REAOC who are our designated “Delegates” and those who are REAOC’s (if any) designated “Alternates.” We must file this form with NCPERS no later than Tuesday, April 25. The individuals who have been selected as our voting delegates must be registered for the conference.
Note from Ilene:  we authorizing two Board members to attend this conference.  If we know who those two are, please let me know and I will send you the materials and the delegate form.  

C. Other – we discussed the length of time of the meeting as it is going longer than the Board is comfortable.  In the future, we will try to have the REAOC Board meeting limited to two hours – from 9:30 until 11:30.  Each agenda item will have a time allotment assigned.  The routine items, will have the items detailed on the agenda in a consent calendar format.  These items will be Board Watch, Membership, Website, Luncheon and the Quarterly Financial report.  They can be pulled from the consent calendar by any Board member is one so choses to do so.  The remaining items will be on the discussion calendar.

D. The Hemet meeting is next week on Valentine’s Day.  Doug Storm will not be able to attend.  If anyone wants to volunteer to attend the luncheon, let Linda Robinson know.
E. Operation Santa Claus sent a thank you letter for all of the contributions to OSC and Senior Santa from REAOC members.

F. Linda Robinson discussed a survey the AOCDS sent to their members regarding their health plan options. The AOCDS retirees who use their plans have increased significantly as they also split their pools (actives/retirees).  

G. Sara Ruckle Harms shared an APP that is called “countable” that can be used to follow legislation that is being voting on in the Federal government.  This app will help the user be more involved in the political process.
XI. Adjournment

A motion was made Gaylan Harris and seconded by Sara Ruckle Harms to adjourn the meeting at 1:24 PM.  Motion carried.
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